
May 4,2007 

Eric Bowman 
Commonwealth Of Kentucky 
Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Blvd 
PO Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602-06 15 

RE: Case# 2007-00132 & 2007-00133 
/ 

Dear Mr. Bowman, 

We understand our original application submittal for the above referenced cases were 
incomplete and/or had deficiencies. Enclosed, please find and accept one (1) original and 
four (4) copies of the Co-Location report for our “Cartwright” site (Case# 2007-00 13 3). 

I have also enclosed a new cover and lSf page of our “Zula” site (Case# 2007-00 132) with 
the correct County (Wayne) shown as well as four (4) copies. 

I apologize for the oversight and omission of these documents from the original 
application. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions regarding this information 

Sincerely, 

David Jantzi 
Boulevard Properties, L.L.C. 
3 15-523-6258 (mobile) 
3 15-376-3333 (phone) 
315-376-8139 (fax) 

Dave J a r i t ~ i  representing Sliared Sites WV. LI ,C 
7333 Utica Blvd Lowville. New Yorlc 13.367 

Voice 3 15-376--3333 Fax 3 15-376-81 39 
17 tmn; 1 A 0 1  ,Am131 1 IC1 11 r. 
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124 S. Keeneland Drive Richmond, KY 40475 

859-544-4802 
859-544-5858 FAX 

W S O  Sites 

Cartwright, Snow, Zula PUBLIC SERVlCE 
COMMISSION 

Discussion of site need and configuration 

Currently, coverage falls off as one leaves Monticello, KY to the west along KY-90. It does not retum 
until near Albany, KY. This leaves a 9 mile stretch of a major highway without coverage. The terrain 
rises sharply just west of Monticello then drops into a valley adding to the challenges of providing 
coverage along the route. 

It was determined that 3 properly placed sites (2 within Clinton County, Carhnnight and Snow, and Zula 
in Wayne County) will be required to serve the route with continuous coverage. The Cartwright site 
would be 1.3 miles east of the intersection of KY-350 and KY-90. The Snow site sits less than 1 mile 
south of the KY-90 and US-127 intersection and just north of the US-127 and KY-558 junction. And, 
the easternmost site, Zula, sits just less than a mile east of the intersection of KY-834 and KY-90. 
Taken as a group, these sites along with existing Cellularone sites provide continuous coverage from 
Monticello all the way to Albany. Due to the previously mentioned terrain challenges the Cartwright site 
will need to be 280 ft above ground while the Snow and Zula sites will sewe their purpose with a height 
of 250 ft. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen H. Jassman 
RF Engineer 



124 S. Keeneiand Drive Richmond, KY 40475 

859-544-4802 
859-544-5858 FAX 

April 25,2007 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
OMMISSION 

To Whom It May Concern: 

In regard to the proposed cellular communications sites known as Cartwright, Snow, and Zula, this 
letter will seek to explain co-location issues. 

To be able to sewe the area, structures in the range of 250 to 280 ft above ground level will be required 
as explained in our "statement of need" document. According to a survey by our site acquisition team 
and contractor Shared Tower Sites, there are simply no tall structures in the area. Therefore, while it is 
the policy of Dobson Communications to pursue co-location opportunities wherever possible, there are 
no opportunities in this area. Thus, the construction of new facilities is the only alternative available. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen H. Jassman 
RF Engineer 


